
Public Health Committee Minutes 
August 11, 2014 - 4:00 p.m. 

 
 

Present:  Chairman Tollisen; Supervisors Kinowski, Martin, Collyer, and Wood; Spencer Hellwig, 
Administrator; Cathi Duncan, Public Health; Dr. Michael Prezioso, Meghan Johnson; Mental 
Health; Press. 
 
Chairman Tollisen called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance. 
 
On a motion made by Mr. Collyer, seconded by Mr. Wood the minutes of the July 13, 2015 
meeting were approved unanimously. 
 
Mr. Prezioso introduced Meghan Johnson as the new Deputy Director for the Department of 
Mental Health.   
 
Mr. Prezioso said the startup for the Adult Mobile Mental Health Crisis Team will be the 
beginning of September.   
 
Mrs. Duncan said CDPHP is one of the county's insurance carriers that provides reimbursements 
to the Public Health Nurses, and they have brought forward a new agreement which has 
changed the rates.  A copy of the rate changes was distributed to all committee members for 
their review.  The rate changes are for both commercial insurance and the Advantage Fee 
schedule.  She said for the most part reimbursements have increased.   
 
A motion was made by Mr. Kinowski, seconded by Mr. Martin to approve a contract 
amendment with CDPHP.  Unanimous. (Committee approval only) 
 
On a motion made by Mr. Martin, seconded by Mr. Kinowski the meeting was adjourned 
unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Chris Sansom 
 


